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Letter from the Editor 

By Michael Curran 

As we reach the end of the bar year, these are busy times for the State Bar of Texas Computer & 

Technology Section.  Here are some highlights of what is coming up: 

(1) The section is co-sponsoring a happy hour during the State Bar of Texas Annual Meeting 

in San Antonio on Thursday, June 18 at 5:30 PM.  This is the place to see and be seen by 

your fellow section members.  Just look for the Tweet and Greet in the Annual Meeting 

program for more details. 

 

(2) The section is hosting the Adaptable Lawyer Track during the State Bar of Texas Annual 

Meeting.  Come see the always popular 60 Apps in 60 Minutes presentation.  You will also 

learn the latest about data security needs for law firms, social media, cloud computing, 

and much more. 

 

(3) The section will have its membership meeting at 11:45 AM on Thursday, June 18 in the 

same room as the Adaptable Lawyer Track.  The agenda at this meeting will include 

confirming council member selections, officer selections, and bylaw amendments. 

For this edition of the newsletter, I would like to offer many thanks to our authors Pierre 

Grosdidier, John G. Browning, Erin F. Fonte, Jacqueline M. Allen and Craig Ball.  As always, thanks 

to co-editors Craig Ball and Antony P. Ng and section member Sanjeev Kumar for reviewing this 

edition’s articles.  I appreciate all your hard work. 

We are always trying to offer members ways to share their knowledge on subjects related to 

technology and the law.  This newsletter is a good way for you to get published on topics that 

interest your fellow lawyers such as: encryption, mobile apps, legislative changes, technology 

contracts, social media, productivity software, cloud solutions, and many more innovations that 

may impact your practice.  If you would like to write an article for an upcoming issue of Circuits, 

please contact Michael Curran at michaelcurranpc@gmail.com or 512-800-9017.
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